## **BISCOVEY ACADEMY**

## NEWSLETTER

## **TUESDAY 22<sup>ND</sup> JULY 2025**

I am sat here in a quiet school, with the children having left for their summer break reflecting on what has been a superb year.

Our Year 3 cohort have stepped up from the infant school and taken on every challenge, showing a great attitude towards school and becoming a real part of Biscovey Academy. Those in Years 4 and 5 have continued their journey, going from strength to strength, showing increased maturity and getting stuck into each and every opportunity we've presented to them.

Our Year 6 children have enjoyed their final day with us with a mixture of emotions; tears of sadness at leaving, excitement for the next step of their journey and elements of nervousness and confidence too! As I told them in

assembly, whilst they will no longer wear our logo on their uniform, they will always be a part of Biscovey and we always love to see ex-pupils return and update us on their lives. The feeling of being a part of Biscovey was evident today when several ex-staff members came back to see Year 6 on their final day.

This year we've seen some staffing changes, most notably with Mr. Tyers leaving just before Easter. Despite this, we've continued to push forwards as a school and I'm excited for September already! I've been incredibly proud to have been asked to lead the school this term and am really looking forward to working as part of the new leadership team next term.

This is a school to be proud of, as recognised by Ofsted only a couple of months ago. We've a staff team who have been simply amazing this year, giving above and beyond their job description to ensure the best for the children in our care. To the staff - thank you!

I wish everyone in our community well for the summer break. I hope everyone takes the opportunity to spend time together as a family and with friends, getting out in the fresh air and enjoying the very best Cornwall has to offer. Personally, it'll be a summer of beaches, woods and coastpaths, along with a little sprinkle of reading and watching sport. Have a great summer.

See you in September!

Mr. Wallbank

## **RETURN TO SCHOOL**

We return to school on Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> September.

Gates will open at 08:40 and will close at 08:50.